
The  
Faculty Assembly Meeting 
 
MINUTES    April 17th , 2020   12:30 PM 



Faculty Assembly President Professor John Zimmerman reported on the following: 
 
Professor Zimmerman stated that he was happy to see other faculty in the meeting and appreciated the 
Assembly members being present. He also announced that as this was a Zoom meeting and he might 
not see someone raise their hands or indicate they wanted to speak, they should place a question with 
their name in the chat, or ask Professor Zimmerman to speak about a concern they had.  
 
As far as housekeeping matters, Professor Zimmerman announced that Professor Floyd Kezele is 
taking over as chair of the Faculty Committee for Student Affairs. It has been vacant for a few months. 
Professor Zimmerman thanked Professor Kezele and said he was glad the committee had an 
experienced faculty member as chair.  
 
Professor Zimmerman also thanked the outgoing Ops Committee members: Dr. John Burke., Ms. 
Cecilia Stafford, Dr. Matt Mingus, and Dr. Lewis Gambill. He said that despite many meetings and 
many issues to handle, the Ops Committee ran smoothly and managed to operate by consensus in most 
situations. He acknowledged that it was hard for the faculty involved to take on more meetings, and he 
appreciated that they had been willing to do so. He also thanked Professor Joe Sanchez for being on the 
Nominations Committee, and Dr. Tracy Lassiter for her services as Senate Representative to 
Albuquerque.  
 
He mentioned that there is a voting link for lecturer and full-time faculty to vote for Faculty Assembly 
officers, and that there would be time to vote in the body of the meeting after the executive reports. The 
election, according to the Constitution, is supposed to take place during the final Assembly meeting of 
the academic year, but there has been confusion about how this works; however, voting online during 
the meeting is a good way to do it. The voting would stay open until 8:00 AM Saturday the 18th for a 
24-hour window, as it opened at 8:00 AM Friday morning. Professor Zimmerman stated that the results 
would be announced later, and asked for questions. 
 



 
Our other expenses are likely to be flat. The state budget is low because of decreased oil prices, but the 
governor doesn’t want to take away the raises for state employees. There could be cuts in other places, 
however, so we will make adjustments as necessary. UNM-Gallup has been in good shape with money 
the last couple years, and we are good to run in the summer and fall. 
 
Mr. Griego stated that the economy is turning around and that he has been in calls with other 
organizations. The UNM-Gallup gym has been converted to hold hospital beds and can house about 60 
patients. The surge in the number of coronavirus patients is expected in late April 



representatives. One of the proposed changes to the constitution is to give Visiting Faculty full voting 
power. 
 
Faculty dispersed to vote. The recorder was temporarily turned off during this period to conserve 
battery power. 
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